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‘I can do all things because Christ gives me strength’  Philippians 4:13 

Friday Feature: 28th March 2025 

This half-term we are focusing on the Christian Value of Justice 

 

 

 

 

‘ 

‘Learn to do right.  Seek justice.’  Isaiah 1.17 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have had a wonderful week.  Some of our children attended Experience Easter and other children represented the school 

at Telford Sings.  Our children were amazing role-models and ambassadors—we are very proud of all of them.  Please see 

below for write-ups from the children.   

‘On Tuesday we had a wonderful time at St Matthew’s Church for Experience Easter. 

Firstly, we sat down in the pews with the rest of our classmates and admired the beautiful church. 

Then the vicar talked to us about Lent and the Easter story.  Mrs Barfield, our teacher, formed us into groups of 6.  The first 

station our group visited was about the Last Supper.  We drank blackcurrant to represent wine and we ate bread to represent 

Jesus’ body. 

Secondly, we went to learn about The Garden of Gethsemane and how Jesus prayed but the disciples fell asleep.  On the 3rd 

station we learned about Palm Sunday and how the people of Jerusalem welcomed Jesus by waving palm leaves.  At station 4 

we learned about Jesus washing the disciples’ feet and why Peter refused.    Finally, at station 5 we learned about Jesus’ 

crucifixion outside the walls of Jerusalem. 

The vicar told us a story of when he went to Jerusalem and then finished with a prayer and a blessing. 

We would like to thank all of the volunteers who made Experience Easter such a wonderful event for us.’   by Ryan E and 

Summer (St Thomas More) 

We received the following message from one of our Governors who 

attended the Experience Church visit this week : 

‘Please could you extend my thanks to the staff and pupils of the 

year 5 / 6 class who I joined at St Matthew’s Church this morning for 

their Experience Easter session.  The children were a credit to you all; 

so well behaved and polite.  It was lovely to see how they respond to 

being in Church, and how kindly they interact with the volunteers, as 

well as what a strong background knowledge many of the children 

have about Holy Week, Lent and Easter. 

I will report back in our next Governors meeting too regarding how 

well the event went.’ 



Future Dates  

Wednesday 2nd April Autism Awareness  

    Day—wear blue 

    And £1 donation 

8th and 9th April  Parents Evenings 

Friday 11th April         Break up for Easter 

Monday 28th April         Back to school 

Monday 5th May         Bank holiday 

Friday 23rd May         Break up for half term 

Monday 2nd June         PD Day 

Tuesday 3rd June         Back to school 

Friday 18th July         Break up for summer 

Pupils of the Week    

Nursery  David 

R St Francis               Kobi 

R/1: St Teresa  Gurkirat 

1/2: St Nicholas Malia 

2: St Joseph  Victoria 

3: St Cecilia  Alicja 

3/4: St Sophia  Daniel 

4/5: St Kateri  Bonnie 

5/6: St Thomas  Jacob 

6: St Padre  Esme 

Readers 

of the 

Week  

R :St Francis                    Fechi 

R/1: St Teresa  George 

1/2: St Nicholas Miller 

2: St Joseph  Milana and 

   Freya 

3: St Cecilia               Nyah-Rae 

3/4: St Sophia  Moisey 

4/5: St Kateri  Misha 

5/6: St Thomas  Samuel L 

6 St Padre  Blake 

Weekly prayer 

 
 
 
Dear God, 
 
Thank you for all of the food and water. 
Thank you for the animals and lovely nature. 
Thank you for the sea and the sky with all the 
clouds, rain and creatures. 
Thank you for our lovely, kind and caring friends 
and family. 
We are forever grateful. 
 
Amen.  34 St Sophia            

Telford Sings 

“Firstly, at 3:15 pm we went out of school onto the coach to go to Charlton 

school.  It took us around 15 minutes to get there.  When we got there we 

went into the room that we were going to perform in and started 

rehearsing, we also had to learn a new song called Mr Miller.  Mrs Wilson 

had bought some Union Jack flags so that we could wave them during that 

song.   

Secondly, we went to a classroom so that we could eat our meal.  After we 

ate our meal, we went to the place where we originally did our rehearsal.  

All our parents and family were waiting for us to sing.  We sang : Janie 

mama , there was an old woman , Mr Miller, I just got to sing , eye of the 

tiger , fire and Laura .  

We had a fantastic time and everyone commented on how beautiful our 

singing was and how amazingly mature we all were”. 

Attendance Award 

This week the attendance 

award has gone to 56 St 

Thomas More 

 

 



World Autism Awareness Day 

2nd April 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday 2nd April it is World Autism Awareness Day and St Matthews are celebrating. We would like the children to 

dress up in blue and donate £1 towards supporting children with Autism. 

The children will be learning about what Autism, what it is like for children with Autism and how we can support those we 

know. 

Thank you 

Class overviews 

On the parent survey you stated that you would like to know more about the what the children are learning in 

school.  Please see our school website where there are half-termly overviews from each class. 

The website is at: https://www.stmatthewscofe.com/ 

Please go to the left hand side where the tab classes can be found.  You can then click on your child’s class and find 

the overview. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




